
 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

  
 

    
 

   
   

 
  

   
 

      
 

 

        
  

 
     

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Molinahealthcare.com 

Provider notice 
Updates to certain reimbursement rates for LTSS and PDN providers 

Effective June 1, 2023, Molina will no longer reimburse S9123 or S0124 for non-EPSDT eligible 
members or those over the age of 21 years. 

In alignment with the DMAS manuals for CCC Plus Waiver and EPSDT services, Molina will be 
updating configuration of the following PDN codes. 

• S9123 and S9124 – should only be applicable for EPSDT eligible members (under the age of 
21 years). 

• T1002 and T1003 – should be used for those members who are not EPSDT eligible (adults 
over the age of 21 years). 

Please contact Molina Provider Service Representative at MCCVA-Provider@molinahealthcare.com 
with any questions. 

Sincerely, 

Molina Healthcare 

VA-XXX-XXX-xxxxx-22 
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